Oregon State University Retirement Association

Board Meeting Minutes – Friday, April 20, 2007

Members present: Bill Brennan, David Eiseman, Nancy Evans, Erin Haynes, Kathy Heath, Ken Krane, Shelly Houghtaling, Glenn Klein, Bobbye Koeper, Kathy Meddaugh, Mike Rainbolt, Barb Stuber and Gary Tiedeman.  Prospective Board members present:  Curt McCann and Bill Smart.

President Ken Krane called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

This being President Ken Krane’s last meeting as president of the Board, he expressed his appreciation to Shelly Houghtaling and her assistant Kate for their work in supporting the OSURA Board.  Ken also acknowledged with appreciation for their years of service retiring board members Bill Brennan, David Eiseman, and Glenn Klein.  Additional comments were made that hopefully surviving spouses of OSURA members would become more involved in OSURA.

Minutes of Meeting of March 16, 2007.  The minutes were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report.  OSURA State Account balance is $ 5,205.62



            OSURA Foundation Account balance is $10,340.81

Committee Reports.
Scholarship Committee -- Bill Brennan reported that there were 13 applicants for the first annual OSURA Scholarship.  Three awards will be presented.  One award will be for $1,000 and two awards for $500 each.  The recipients will be announced and introduced at the May 9th annual meeting.  It was suggested that the treasurer establish a specific OSU Foundation code for gifts directed to the scholarship fund.

Member Services Committee -- Gary Tiedeman reported that the program on PERS presented April 17 was very successful with 170 in attendance.  Those attending were both retirees as well as current OSU employees. Chair Bill Wilkins had noted in emails the difficulty of getting the information about this program to Extension faculty and staff.  The next OSURA program will be in the fall related to estate planning.  

Newsletter -- Gary Tiedeman announced the newsletter was in progress and would be going to press very soon.  The feature article will be the annual meeting scheduled for May 9th.  Also featured would be the announcement of the first annual OSURA scholarship.  There will be a President’s message and the dates announced for the OSURA golf tournament in September. 

Golf Committee --The committee recently met and established new times.  The check-in time will be 2:00pm and the start time will be 3:00pm.  No changes were made regarding participants as well as no change in the price.  The program’s featured speakers will be the OSU men’s and women’s golf coaches.

Old Business.

Program Report -- Both March events were very successful.  The Gymnastics meet and dinner held on Friday, March 16 had 45 in attendance. Head Coach Tanya Chaplin spoke to the group before the meet.  It was a very good event and hopefully will be continued next year. The Digital Music Lab tour with Michael Coolen of the Department of Music was held on March 21 with 8 attending.  It was a very nice program.

New Business.

Program Planning -- Seventeen have signed up for the Healthy Aging Program scheduled for April 25 at Good Samaritan Hospital from 8 a.m. to noon.  Saturday, May 12 is the date selected for the play “Rumors” by Neil Simon with George Caldwell directing. Dessert and a talk by the director will be held prior to the play at 6:30pm.  Tickets are available at the OSU Theater ticket office for $7.00. 

Annual Meeting (May 9) -- The annual meeting will be held on May 9 from 3:00 pm-5:00 pm at the Valley Football Center.  The agenda for the meeting was accepted.  After making corrections, the ballots are ready for the meeting.  If a nomination is made from the floor, it is necessary that the nominee agree to his or her nomination.  Mike suggested a raffle prize of a flight over Corvallis for three.  The monies earned would be split between the OSURA scholarship fund and the Benton County Foundation ROTC scholarship fund.  The ROTC scholarship goes to any veteran attending OSU.  Raffle tickets will be one for $5 or three for $10.  Additional raffle prizes donated are restaurant gift certificates, bottles of wine donated by board members and OSU/orange & black items made and donated by Kathy Meddaugh.  Committee sign-ups will be available again with the additions of a Communication Committee and Membership Committee. Also those attending the annual meeting will be able to make suggestions for programs for the coming year.  It was mentioned that perhaps Board photos might be updated for the OSURA display board before the meeting. A motion was made and seconded that Luanne Lawrence receive an honorary OSURA membership at the annual meeting.

Volunteer of the Year Award – Bobbye Koeper reported the names of the 4 individuals selected to receive a “Volunteer of the Year Award” for the 2006-2007 year.  They are Joanne Jones, Matt Amano, Robert Michael and Robert Rackham.  A motion was made and seconded to accept these names.  Their certificates will be awarded at the annual meeting.  It was suggested that the names of OSURA committee members be added to the volunteer roster.

Announcements and Miscellaneous.

The Pacific Northwest Retirement Associations in Higher Education fall meeting will be Sept 23-26 at Portland State University.

Board members were reminded to bring their calendars to the May 9th annual meeting.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, May 9th immediately following the annual meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 11:25.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Evans

Secretary

